I, Amy T. Harvey, Deputy Town Clerk of the Town of Chapel Hill, North Carolina, hereby certify that the attached is a true and correct copy of (2022-06-15/R-3) adopted by the Chapel Hill Town Council on June 15, 2022.

This the 16th day of June, 2022.

Amy T. Harvey Deputy Town Clerk



A RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE THE TOWN MANAGER TO AWARD A BID FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF HOMESTEAD AND SEAWELL SCHOOL SIDEWALK PROJECTS WITH A NOT-TO-EXCEED AMOUNT OF \$2,153,448 (2022-06-15/R-3)

WHEREAS, that the Council authorized the Manager to design and construct these projects at the October 10, 2016 Regular Council Meeting; and

WHEREAS, it is anticipated that the North Carolina Department of Transportation will approve this project to be bid during the summer of 2022 while the Town Council is on summer break; and

WHEREAS, the Town's Engineering Consultant for this project published an opinion of probable costs of \$1,794,540 for the construction of both projects.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the Council authorizes the Town Manager to award a bid for the construction of the Homestead and Seawell School Sidewalk Projects with a not-to-exceed amount of \$2,153,448.

This the 15th day of June, 2022.